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Statement by The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Trinidad and Tobago at the Universal Periodic Review of the Kingdom of Spain in the Human Rights Council on 21st January 2015

Thank you Mr. President. 

My delegation warmly congratulates the delegation of Spain on presenting their report at the second cycle of their Universal Periodic Review (UPR). 

Trinidad and Tobago notes with satisfaction that since its first universal periodic review in 2010 Spain has maintained its high level of priority for the protection of human rights.  Spain’s active international engagement in the global human rights agenda is laudable and its membership on the Human Rights Council from 2010 to 2013 was an indelible contribution, coupled with Spain’s overseas assistance programmes with a development focus that have certainly impacted on those partner countries reaching their own human rights targets.

Nevertheless, Trinidad and Tobago is acutely aware that the economic crisis has severely impacted on Spain’s capacity to follow through with the recommendations of the OECD Development Assistance Committee to expand its geographical, sectoral and multilateral cooperation for development. In this regard, my delegation is heartened to note that Spain has been actively improving its transparency, accountability and coordination among development actors, with the adoption of the new Spanish Cooperation Evaluation Policy and the launch of the Spanish Cooperation Portal.    
In conclusion, my delegation would like to make the following recommendations:

1. To consider the Caribbean region among those geographical areas of priority for the overseas and international development cooperation programmes that have been newly prioritized as a consequence of Spain’s belt-tightening in face of the economic crisis.

2. Spain should encourage closer civil society participation in the follow-up on the recommendations of the Human Rights Council.

3. The Spanish Government should consider monitoring more closely the sales of arms to countries where there is a risk that the weapons concerned would be used to violate human rights.   
Thank you Mr. President.
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